

19 June 2020

Subject: Twenty-fifth anniversary of the Fourth World Conference on Women

Excellency,

Reference is made to my letters dated 8 and 15 June 2020, concerning the interactive multistakeholder hearing scheduled for 21 July 2020, and the high-level meeting of the General Assembly, to celebrate the twenty-fifth anniversary of the Fourth World Conference on Women.

I have the pleasure to inform that the silence procedure has been extended. I intend to, in the absence of an objection by 6 p.m. on Friday, 26 June 2020, approve the list for accreditation to participate in the interactive multi-stakeholder hearing and the high-level meeting of the General Assembly. An objection, if any, should be done via email to opga@un.org (clearly indicating the subject of this letter in the subject line of the communication).

I avail of this opportunity to express my solidarity with Member States who are fighting COVID-19 and extend my sincere condolences for their loss.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

M

Tijjani Muhammad-Bande

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York